ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Monton House Hotel,
Monton Road,
Monton,
Eccles.

27th January, 2009

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Jolley, Jane Murphy, Potter and Tope
J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

J. Evans - Salford Forum of Older People 

D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 

C. Whitefoot - Monton Village Community Association 

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists 

A. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association 

T. Mumford - Craunton House Association of Tenants 


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




P. Thompson - Brookhouse Residents’ Association 



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public 




B. Whitheld - Winton Resident 




M. Baines - Winton Resident 




K. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident 




Councillor Lindley - Walkden South Ward Councillor




B. Carter - Barton Resident 




P. Rogers - Member of the Public 




P. Holmes - User/Carer Involvement - CMSC




D. Booth - Tindall Allotment Association 


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate 




A. Park - Eccles Neighbourhood Team 



J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police




A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure 




T. Jones - Environmental Education Officer, Salford City Council




P. Twigg - Urban Vision




J. Turner 
} Eccles Health Improvement Team, 




P. Finch
} Salford PCT




J. Tyson - Salford Ranger Team




L. Southall - Local Involvement Network (LINk)

71.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors David Lancaster and John Mullen, John Pooley (Cleaveley Allotment Association), Elizabeth Charnley (FRECCLES), Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), Barbara Holmes (Eccles Mothers’ Union), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association) and Ivor Williams (Eccles Royal British Legion).

72.
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR

(Previous Minute 70 - 25th November, 2008)


John Matthews reported that, following the last meeting of the Committee, Jim Wheelton had indicated that he wished to withdraw his resignation as Deputy Chair.


RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be reinstated as Deputy Chair of the Committee.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2008, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman, subject to paragraph 11 of Minute 57 (Bridgewater Canal Corridor Project) being amended to read that there was an area of land at Alder Park, rather than a building, which could be possibly used as a site for a Bridgewater Canal visitor centre.

74.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that, an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become a member of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative


	Quaker Bridge Improvement Group
	Christopher Payne



It was also reported that following the disbandment of the Salford Pensioners’ Association, Joyce Evans, who has previously represented that organisation on the Committee, would now represent the Salford Forum of Older People.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the application for membership in relation to the Quaker Bridge Improvement Group, as detailed above.




(2) THAT Joyce Evans will now be acting as a representative of the Salford Forum of Older People, be noted.
75.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse provided an update on community safety issues, which focused on the following key themes, around which discussion took place:-

· It had been agreed that community safety priorities could be set as a local level.  This would allow for greater flexibility, and groups for each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards would be established, and take this initiative forward, including the following specific local priorities which had already been identified:-
· Reducing people’s personal safety concerns, when using the footbridge across the M602, to the rear of Eccles Town Centre.

· Nuisance caused by the illegal use of off-road motorcycles.

· In February, 2009, there would be a further campaign of action theme targeting vehicles who illegally entered the pedestrian area of Eccles Town Centre.  Councillor Norbert Potter asked whether automatic rising bollards could be installed at the entrances to the pedestrianised area, similar to those in place in Manchester City Centre, which prevented access by unauthorised vehicles.  The possibility of making greater use of existing CCTV coverage, as well as installing a Gatso camera, both as further methods of apprehending motorists who ignored the restrictions already in force.

· The number of domestic burglaries had decreased over the last two months, although there had been an increase in the number of robberies.  It was suspected that this was due to two specific offenders, both of whom had been targeted, and would hopefully result in a reduction of this criminal activity. Members of the Committee were asked to remain vigilant with regard to this type of crime, as well as others.  


The Police and Community Support Officers (PCSOs) for all three wards would be holding regular weekly surgeries at the Gateway Centre, at which members of the public could raise issues of concern.  The first of these was to be held on Friday, 30th January, 2009, between 11.00 a.m. and 1.00 p.m., with details of further surgeries to be advertised in due course.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the feasibility of installing automatic rising bollards at the entrances to the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre be referred to the Environmental Transport Task Group.




(3) THAT Jill Gorse be asked to investigate the feasibility of installing a Gatso camera in Eccles Town Centre, as a means of reducing the number of unauthorised vehicles entering the pedestrianised area.
76.
SERVICES FOR OLDER PEOPLE

It was reported that Joan Veitch, Head of Older Peoples’ Joint Commissioning within the City Council’s Community, Health and Social Care Directorate, was unable to attend, as a result this item would be deferred until the next meeting, to be held on Tuesday, 24th March, 2009.

Pauline Rogers referred to use of the Gateway Centre by Community Groups, and in particular her own, which following the centres reopening found that it was unable to hold its meetings there, as they had done previously, and had been required to find an alternative venue, for which they were charged.  Julie Blagden said that if Pauline spoke to her after the meeting, and provided further information she would investigate the matter.

Gilbert Hearn informed the Committee of the following two events relevant to older people:-

· Wednesday, 25th February, 2009, between 10.30 a.m. and 3.00 p.m., housing providers within Salford, were holding a session at the Masonic Hall, Hospital Road, Swinton, providing information on adaptations to older persons’ homes.

· Friday, 3rd April, 2009, the Salford Forum of Older People would be holding a session at Buile Hill Park.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

77.
LOCAL INVOLVEMENT NETWORK (LINk)

The Committee received a presentation from Letitia Southall of the Community Health Action Partnership (CHAP) providing an overview of Salford’s Local Involvement Network (LINk) which was a new statutory approach to promote and support the involvement of people in health and social care, including public health, by obtaining their views, and enabling them to review services.  It was indicated that the LINk and their partners had the power to raise the concerns of local people with those responsible for commissioning, running and scrutinising services.

The Committee were advised that, as part of this programme of community involvement, there would be a major event to launch LINk, on Monday, 23rd March, 2009, at the Broadwalk Centre (the former Broadwalk Primary School), Belvedere Road, Salford.  The key priorities arising from this event would then form the focus of the LINk’s activity through the commissioning of projects with voluntary and community organisations.  Anyone interested in attending the event, or requiring further, was requested to contact Letitia, telephone: 0161 743 0088 or by 

e-mail: letitiasouthall@chapltd.co.uk. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

78.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details on the current Budget Statements 2008/09, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 16th January, 2008, which recommended the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the Community Committee:-
	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested


	Recommendation

	(i)
	Barton Moss Craft Club
	Purchase of laptops, printers and room hire costs 
	£2,069.87
	£2,069.87 approved (to be met, £2,000 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund, and £69.87 from the devolved budget)

	(ii)
	FRECCLES
	Towards printing costs 
	£285
	£285 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(iii)
	Monton Amateurs FC - Junior Section
	Towards pitch hire and equipment costs 
	£499.57
	£259.57 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(iv)
	Salford Musical Theatre Company 
	Towards hall hire, materials and publicity costs 
	£807
	£807 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(v)
	Yemeni Community Association 
	Towards room hire, tutors and stationery costs 
	£4,130
	£4,130 

	(vi)
	Salford Community Leisure 
	Towards equipment and set up costs for sports programme 
	£5,989.60
	Refused

	(vii)
	Salford Community Leisure
	Provision of holiday sports programme in summer 2009 
	£18,887.58
	£14,000 approved (to be allocated from 2009/10 budget)


	(viii)
	Cleaveley Allotment Association 
	Towards provision of fencing and lighting at association’s premises
	£3,512.21
	Deferred pending the provision of further information



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee main devolved budget , unless otherwise stated.)


With regard to the application submitted by Salford Junior Sports Council, amounting to £5,359.44, for the provision of a holiday sports programme, Amy Morris, from the Sports Development Team, presented further information, and revised costs of £3,169,25, which the Committee were requested to consider.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 16th January, 2009, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT approval be given to the revised application from the Salford Junior Sports Council, amounting to £3,169.25, to be met jointly from the devolved budget (£2,169.25) and the Salford Sport and Physical Alliance (SPAA) Fund (£1,000).




(3) THAT approval be given to the underspend of £5,200, from a total of £10,000 for summer play scheme activities, originally approved by the Community Committee on 25th March, 2008, be put towards staging a similar event during Easter 2009.




(4) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2008/09, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

79.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Eccles Town Centre

· Barton Fairshare 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund 

· Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Partnership (SNAP)

80.
PROPOSED TESCO DEVELOPMENT

(Previous Minute 67 - 25th November, 2008)


Details were submitted of three public exhibition and drop-in sessions which Tesco had arranged for members of the public, to provide further information in relation to their proposed planning application to create a superstore on the site of the West One Retail Park. The exhibitions would be held during the week commencing 26th January, 2009, at Eccles Gateway.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

81.
ECCLES COMMUNITY TASK GROUP

Details were submitted on the dates, and venues, of the forthcoming meetings of the various Task Groups of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

82.
MIRFIELD DRIVE - LIGHTING

(Previous Minute 65 - 25th November, 2008)

Ken Ratcliffe thanked those concerned for the removal of the old light fittings on Mirfield Drive, Monton.  Chris Whitefoot commented that, it was proposed to locate some of these lighting columns along the towpath of the Bridgewater Canal, near the lighthouse at Monton Green.  

83.
CAROLINE EARLE - COMMUNITY JUSTICE INITIATIVE

Don Booth reported that, Caroline Earle, who had been involved with the piloting of the Community Justice Initiative in Eccles, was to take up a new position with the Home Office in London.  He paid tribute to Caroline’s efforts in the Eccles Community Committee area, and wished her all the best in her new post. 
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